
Office of the City Clerk Kim Stanker, City Clerk 
City of Ketchikan, Alaska Taylor Lee, Deputy City Clerk 

To: Mayor & City Council 

From: Kim Stanker, City Clerk 

Date: April 29, 2025 

Subject: Request to Reschedule the Proclamation in Memoriam  

My office has reached out to Katherine Tatsuda to receive this proclamation in memoriam for her 
father, Bill Tatsuda, however, she is unable to attend the May 1, 2025, meeting. If there are no 
objections, staff will reschedule the reading to the May 15, 2025 meeting. 

Communication - 3b LOT

 - Bill Tatsuda


